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PUC 2-1 
 
In Docket No. 25-09-REG, why did OER request to recover $9,391 for regulatory process 
costs, when the actual expenses incurred related to regulatory support and billed to the 2025 
REG Ceiling Price Development task were $19,756.01? 
 
$9,391 was the amount allocated for the regulatory task out of the total not-to-exceed budget the 
DG Board had approved. OER elected not to seek approval of a revised budget from the DG Board 
and used its discretion to cover the additional costs due to the exceptional timing of 2025 program 
related efforts, re-procurement of REG consultant services and subsequent constraints on staff. 
 
PUC 2-2 
 
The Commission is still unclear as to the references to the landfill/brownfield adder in 
previous Data Responses. For clarification, is SEA refreshing the landfill/brownfield adder 
in the 2026 program year? If so, please explain why, and how much of the regulatory process 
cost is budgeted for a refresh of the landfill/brownfield adder. 
 
SEA is not refreshing the landfill/brownfield adder in 2026. SEA did not include any costs 
associated with the landfill/brownfield adder in its scope for the 2026 proposed not-to-exceed 
budget. As the “2026 Core Scope Budget Allowance” column in the table provided in OER’s 
supplemental response to PUC 1-1 demonstrates, there is no budget allocated to the adder subtask 
for 2026. 
 
Please note the cover letter to OER’s budget request inadvertently did not specify the budget 
approved by the DG Board as a not-to-exceed budget, and asks parties to note it as such. 


